
 

 

Our prayers have been asked for sick parishioners & friends that they may be healed & comforted during this time: 
Martin Leonard,  Bridie Burke, Rose Hegarty, Nicole Bistricic, Bernice Burke, Linda Bistricic,  Joan Moran, Shirley Bourke,Annette Hyland, 

Catherine Leonard, Haylie Adams-Vivanxay, Giovanna Ng, Petronilla De Leo, Elaine Chapman, Jim Goodge, John Prendergast, Tony Ledda, 
Fr Owen Doyle 

We pray for those who have died and all those whose Anniversaries occur in the month of  November that they enter Joyfully into 
God’s Kingdom  

Jack Ridley, Ros Thomas, Geraldine Nihill, Bev Camilleri, Kevin Doherty, Rebekah Weston, Vincent Atkinson, James Burke, Nick Piccolo, 
Kathleeen Hudson, Maura Coyle, Lena Brullo, Ray Tipping, Lawrence Meilak, Theresa Meilak, Marcel Bishara, Frank Mercieca, 

Thomas Iacobucci, Fr Kelvin Kenny, Christopher Kenny, Joan Campbell, Serge Teychency, Lena Finlayson, Grace Jones, Joan Chadzynska, 
Rocco Di Pierro, Haydn Chapman, Lena Anderson, Francis Mc Mennemin  

ROSTERS FOR NEXT WEEKEND  
MASSES SUSPENDED UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE 

WORSHIP & PRAYER 
The celebration of Masses will resume in our 3 Parishes. 

Tuesday-Friday 9.15am indoor for 10 Parishioners (20 Outdoor) in each of our 3 Churches and the 
usual weekend Mass schedule outdoor for 20 Parishioners. 

Bookings are essential for admission via Trybooking 
Please refer to the letter attached to this newsletter. 

Mass will still be recordered and uploaded onto our websites.  
A Short video on how to use Trybooking https://youtu.be/3X5lFHtnxys  

 
 Mass is uploaded to all of our Websites for viewing late Saturday or Sunday., access via following Link http://www.pol.org.au/

greensboroughnorth  or http://www.pol.org.au/diamondcreek 
 Please look for the link on the home page of our Websites for the weekly reflection from Fr Lenin Thenamirtham. 

Sunday 1st November  2020 

                     St. Mary’s 

204 Grimshaw St., 

Greensborough, 3088 

Parish: 9435 1543 

Presbytery: 9432 2515  

Email: Greensborough@cam.org.au 

Website: www.cam.org.au/greensborough 

Secretaries: Frances Olofsson & Sharon Prosser 

Communications Officer: Denise Chang-Faux  

Mass Times 

Monday: Liturgy of the word 9.15am 

Tuesday to Friday: Mass 9.15am 

Saturday: Mass 8.30am & Vigil Mass 6.30pm 

Sunday: Mass 8.00am, 10.00am & 5.00pm 

Reconciliation Times 

Saturday: 9.00am & 5.45pm  

Parish School Principal 

Mrs. Marisa Matthys Ph: 9433 4000 or Email 

principal@smgreensborough.catholic.edu.au     

           Sacred Heart    
25 Gipson Street, 

Diamond Creek 3089 

Parish: 9401 6361 

Email: DiamondCreek@cam.org.au  

Website: www.pol.org.au/diamondcreek 

Secretary: Pat Guatta 

Mass Times 

Wednesday & Friday: Mass 9.15am 

1st & 3rd Saturday of the month: Vigil Mass at 
St. Peter’s Hurstbridge 7.15pm 

Sunday: Mass 9.00am 

Reconciliation Times 

Friday:  9.45am to 10.15am 

Parish School Principal 

Mr. Jim O’Sullivan Ph: 9438 1590 or Email 

principal@shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au 
      
      

 St. Thomas the Apostle 

251 Diamond Creek Road, 

Greensborough Nth 3088 

Parish: 9434 7373  

Email: greensboroughnorth@cam.org.au  

Website: www.pol.org.au/greensboroughnorth 

Secretary: Lisa Leahy  

Mass Times 

Tuesday & Thursday: Mass 9.15am 

Saturday: Vigil Mass 6.00pm 

Sunday: Mass 10.30am 

Reconciliation Times 

Saturday: 9.30am to 10.00am 

Parish School Principal 

Mr David Delaney Ph: 9434 4565 or Email 

principal@stgreensboroughnth.catholic.edu.au 

The Partnered Parishes of: 

Parish Priest: Fr. Steven Rigo     Assistant Priests: Fr. Tao Pham & Fr. Lenin Thenamirtham  

Parish Pastoral Associates: Jacinta Bright & Sr. Margaret Sapsford 

https://youtu.be/3X5lFHtnxys


 

 

THANKSGIVING ENVELOPES & SUPPORT FOR OUR PRIESTS 
If you would like to continue to support the Parishes financially, you can drop Thanksgiving envelopes or money to support the Priests (in an 
envelope  
clearly marked )to either Parish offices or alternatively placed in the letter box beside the front door of the Presbytery  at St Thomas.  
( Not the Front Gate) Diamond Valley Deanery Refugee envelopes may be also left in the Parish Offices. 
Alternatively if you would like to change to Direct Debit or Credit Card please contact Pat or Lisa to make these arrangements. 
Thankyou to everyone who have already taken it upon themselves to continue to support our Parishes and Priests. 
We thank you all for your continued support through these trying times. 
Fr Steven, Fr Tao & Fr Lenin Lisa & Pat. 

2021 COLUMBAN ART CALENDAR 

The 2021 Columban Art Calendar is now available for purchase. 

As our Churches are still closed if you would like to purchase a Calendar you can contact Lisa  9434 7373  

greensboroughnorth@cam.org.au or Pat 9401 6361  diamondcreek@cam.org.au to reserve your Calendar. 

We only have limited stock at $10.00 each. 

NEW THANKSGIVING ENVELOPES SACRED HEART/ST THOMAS 

The current envelopes finish on the 25th of October. Due to people changing to  Direct Debit/Credit Card there may have been a 

change to your envelope number. Envelopes will be available for collection commencing Tuesday 27th October. Due to current 

conditions if you are able to deliver any to other Parishioner's within your area could you please let Lisa or Pat know. Your assistance 

will be greatly appreciated. 

SACRED HEART ENVELOPES WILL BE AVAILABLE ON TUESDAY 27TH OCTOBER ONLY FROM THE PARISH OFFICE . 

ST THOMAS ENVELOPES WILL BE AVAILABLE FOR COLLECTION FROM THE SCHOOL FOYER FROM TUESDAY 27TH OCTOBER. 

 

Catholic Theological College 

2020 Knox Public Lecture 

Thursday 5th November at 7.00pm 

 Sheree Limbrick 

Safe Church: Commitment, awareness & action for 
cultural change 

 Bookings and Info: ctc.edu.au/knox-public-lecture 

Enq: sarah.styring@ctc.edu.au or  
Phone 9412 3333 

Venue: online 

Personal information is collected, stored, used and disclosed by all Partner Parishes in conformity with Commonwealth & 
Victorian Legislation of 2001. 

A copy of all Parishes Privacy Policy is available to any Parishioner at the Parish Office and on our Websites. 

EXPLANATION OF COLLECTIONS 
In every Parish, there are two collections and two separate accounts, 

The Presbytery collection/account (1st coll.) provides the pastoral stipend and living costs of the Priest. 
The Church collection/account (2nd coll.) provides for the maintenance, office and staff expenses of the Parish. 

Recently several parishioner's from our combined 

Parishes were very inspired by a Public Lecture: 

“Prayer, Liturgy, Pastoral Care and 

Pandemics”.   

The recording has now been uploaded by the Australian 

Catholic University to YouTube and is now easily available 

anyone who is interested. You can find Sr Prof Julia Upton 

https://youtu.be/3mRqQil_DFs   

https://youtu.be/3mRqQil_DFs


 

 FUNERAL FOR BERNIE FITZGERALD 

My darling Dad Bernie Fitzgerald passed away recently aged 101 years and 9 days. We are celebrating his life at 

10.30am Thursday 5th November, and if you would like to join us the link is:  

https://vimeo.com/470040346/c9acd5d18c  

Pam Leonard (Sacred Heart) 

 

FROM FR DIXON GEORGE 

Dear Parishioners. 

I hope you are all keeping well and feeling a little more upbeat now that we start to see some light at the end of this pandemic. 

My name is Fr Dixon George. I belong to a congregation called Voluntas Dei Institute founded in Trois-Rivières, Quebec, Canada 

in 1958 by Rev. Father Louis-Marie Parent, OMI. 

I entered Voluntas Dei seminary following graduation and completed the necessary requirements for the priesthood and was 

ordained in Kerala, India in 2014. My first appointment was as an assistant parish priest at Our Lady of Assumption Church in 

Kerala. After two and a half years, I served as a Vocation Promoter of Voluntas Dei institute. 

I came to Australia to serve in the Archdiocese of Melbourne on 10th April 2018. I undertook a period of induction before my 

first appointment. I was appointed as an Assistant Parish Priest at Our Lady's Church, Craigieburn.  

Archbishop Peter Comensoli has recently appointed me as an Assistant Parish Priest to St. Mary’s, Greensborough, Sacred 

Heart, Diamond Creek and St. Thomas the Apostle, North Greensborough. I will commence my new life on 18th November and 

live with Fr. Tao at St. Thomas’.  

As a Voluntas Dei member, I strive for personal holiness by living the charism and spirituality of Voluntas Dei in the world as salt, 

light and leaven in the dough based on the Gospel message and social justice. I seek to welcome and live God's will as best as 

possible, to sow around me peace and fraternity in Jesus Christ.   

I beg your prayers for me and implore the Lord's blessings upon you and your families and look forward to coming to know you. 

Fr Dixon  

FR OWEN DOYLE 

As some of you may already know, my Dad had a fall in his house on last Tuesday and was taken to Box Hill hospital by ambulance. 

 He had skin tears and abrasions on his head and said his neck hurt a little bit. 

 Scans were done late Tuesday night to find he has two small fractures in C1 & C2, in his neck. 

 He will have to wear a neck brace for three months and will have an x-ray in six weeks and a CT scan in three months.  

 We are hoping he will be moved in a few days to a rehabilitation centre which will be good.  

 At this stage he isn't able to take phone calls as you can imagine he is very restricted in his movement. 

 He is in good spirits but will be happier once he can move about and do things for himself. 

Dad said to say thank you for your prayers and good wishes.  

Ann 

Dear Father Owen 

Sorry to hear that you broke your vertebrae and you’re in a brace. 

Thinking of you and sending you good wishes and hope you are on the mend soon 

and the brace is not too uncomfortable for you. 

Love Marg McKenzie  

SACRED HEART & ST THOMAS MASSES 

It was lovely to see people at Weekday Mass today. 

For Sunday Mass Sacred Heart will celebrate Mass in the Church and move outside if they have more than 10 people attending. 

St Thomas Mass will be celebrated outside under the Verandah on the St Thomas Village side. 

The collection plate will not be passed around could you please leave your contributions in the baskets provided.  

You can search Trybooking without the link: Sacred Heart  Diamond Creek or St Thomas Greensborough Weekend Masses. 

Bookings for the weekends Masses will be open at 12.00pm the Wednesday prior.  

https://vimeo.com/470040346/c9acd5d18c


 

 SACRED HEART & ST THOMAS PARISH OFFICE. 

Just to advise everyone Pat and l are back in the office. 

You are able to come in and collect the current Thanksgiving envelopes or you can  drop  

 it in the letterbox at Sacred Heart or the letterbox at the Presbytery at  St Thomas. 

Great to being able to see you all again. 

Lisa & Pat  

TIME TO BREAK OUT THE BEST CHINA. 

Join us for Morning Tea with Fr Steven & Jacinta Bright & parishioners & friends, over Zoom*  

every Friday from 10.00am until 11.00am,  

We will make sure the conversation flows well and if we have a big enough number we can break up into 

small groups to allow you to have quieter conversations.  

If you are interested, please contact Jacinta via the parish office on 9435 1543 or Email 

jacinta.bright@cam.org.au  

If you don’t yet know how to use Zoom you might consider asking a family member or friend to help you. 

It pretty simple once you know how.  

If you need help otherwise, please let Jacinta know and we will try to assist you. If you can use Zoom and you are happy to help others 

connect, please let Jacinta know. 

This is a way we can reach out and stay connected at the moment.  

Our morning teas have already been very successful with 25 parishioners from our 

Partnered Parishes attending the first week and another seven joined in the second week. 

The physical distancing does not keep us from making connections with others and enjoying a 

good conversation.  

It is not too late to join, Jacinta would love to hear from you. 

Contact Jacinta at: Jacinta.bright@cam.org.au 

CHILD SAFETY STANDARDS 

We are very excited to let you know that the Safeguarding Risk Management Fundamentals e-learning videos are now available on 

the website.  

Co-facilitated by the Professional Standards Unit and Catholic Church Insurance, the Safeguarding Risk Management Fundamentals 

e-Learning video modules are designed to increase your awareness of safeguarding risks within your parish and develop your 

understanding of how to conduct a risk assessment. 

The content is presented over three 20 minute modules, providing a step-by-step demonstration of the risk management process to 

identify, analyse and address possible risks to provide safe physical and online environments for children and young people. 

 

https://cam.org.au/safeguarding-children-young-people-and-vulnerable-persons/safeguarding-risk-management-fundamentals/ 

 

These modules are recommended for Safeguarding Committee members and any person responsible for overseeing, coordinating 

and delivering programs within a parish. 

 

 

ONLINE SAFETY FOR GRANDPARENTS & CARERS. 

The eSafety Commissioner has recently published a free e-book resource 'Online safety for grandparents and carers' which provides 

advice about online safety issues that children and young people may experience. This resource provides “key advice about online 

safety issues that can affect children and young people” including practical tips to help grandparents and carers to talk about these 

issues with children and young people and manage them.  Helpful topics include: setting up devices safely; managing time online; pre-

venting unsafe contact from strangers as well as a guide to some of the most popular sites and apps. 

 

Grandparents and carers can order a hard copy or download and view the resource online: 

https://www.esafety.gov.au/seniors/online-safety-grandparents-carers  

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcam.org.au%2Fsafeguarding-children-young-people-and-vulnerable-persons%2Fsafeguarding-risk-management-fundamentals%2F&data=04%7C01%7C%7C1dec9871a2b248888ea808d873e99adf%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aa
https://www.esafety.gov.au/seniors/online-safety-grandparents-carers


 

 
 



 

 Our Partner Parishes respectfully acknowledge the Wurundjeri people who are the traditional custodians of this land 

and we pay respect to the Elders past and present. 

Sacred Heart, St. Thomas the Apostle & St. Mary’s Parishes are all members of the Diamond Valley Deanery. 


